	




Aim High....Fly High

Dear parents / carers
We are pleased to be able to tell you that, following our Ofsted inspection on 27th November 2018, our school continues to be GOOD. This is a great acknowledgement of the hard work and dedication of our children, staff and whole school community.
During the inspection, the inspector visited all classes to observe teaching, look at books and talk to children. He also looked at safeguarding documentation as well as school self evaluation documents. He held meetings with the headteacher, SENCo, deputy heads and governors. In addition, he also met with groups of pupils. Some of the information he gained was a snapshot of the school on the day, some was evidence of longer term leadership analysis and planning. 
The inspector drew out many points that reflect the essence of our school:

‘Pupils demonstrated a very positive attitude to learning and were polite and respectful to each other and adults.’
‘Leaders and governors demonstrate quite clearly that they have a very good understanding of where the school is successful and also what steps leaders need to take to improve further.’
‘One very effective feature is the trusting relationships established with parents and pupils.’
We are particularly pleased that the inspector recognised that action has been taken to address lower than national results in Key Stage 2 maths over the past two years and that, ‘pupils in Key Stage 2 are now making much better progress because of improved teaching and learning.’
Where areas for development have been noted, we are pleased that the report recognises that, ‘careful checks by school leaders have identified these areas of weakness.’ For example, advice on planning our topic curriculum has already been incorporated into teachers’ plans for the Spring term. In addition, we have made provision for developing and improving group teaching in maths through increased training for all staff; leaders will be monitoring the impact of this over the coming terms.
We will build on the success of this report, addressing these areas that require further development and, working in partnership with parents/carers, ensure that our wonderful school continues to go from strength to strength.
If you would like to discuss any element of the report in more detail, do make an appointment to talk to Mrs Blackburne-Maze
Yours sincerely

Suzanne Blackburne-Maze			Nicola Insley		Frances Payne
Headteacher				                  co-chairs of governing b
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